On December 11th Board Member Paulette Burdick asked the following questions regarding Board Item RE 6- Approve Exchange Agreement/City of West Palm Beach:

Question #1. How many parking spaces are provided for a middle school of 1300 students? 

Response #1.  The generic educational specifications for a typical middle school of 1,300 students requests approximately 160 parking spaces. 

Question #2. How many parking spaces at Roosevelt MS?

Response #2.  Roosevelt currently has approximately 120 striped parking spaces, however, during special events additional parking for another 30-40 parking cars is available in the driveway leading to the bus loop and approximately another 50 parking spaces are available adjacent to the Urban League's offices.  

The Urban League has a long standing relationship with the School District, and they have indicated in a December 12th letter (see attached) that they will continue to make parking, as well as their meeting room, available to Roosevelt Middle and the School District.

Question #3. Site size for a 1300 capacity middle school in PBC.

Response #3.  Our average middle school is approximately 1,300 students and the sizes range from 13 acres (Palm Springs Middle) to 35 acres (Watson B. Duncan Middle).  The average size of our middle school campus is 24.8 acres.

While the capacity of a school has some affect on the required size of the campus, other factors such as the site's shape, the need for on-site water retention and wetlands, typically have a greater influence on its size.  

Question #4. Roosevelt MS site size?

Response #4.  Roosevelt Middle is 17 acres.

Question #5. A new classroom addition is planned for Roosevelt MS.  Please provide the site options for the new building.

Response #5.  The District is in the process of selecting an architect now so we will have several options to consider shortly.  One option that is favored by the principal would put the new classroom addition on the basketball courts and then build new basketball courts where the portables are currently located. 
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